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May 2, 2025
The Honorable Tom Cole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro
Chairman Ranking Member
House Committee on Appropriations House Committee on Appropriations
U.S. House of Representatives U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515 Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for the Lake Mitchell Sewer Improvement Project in fiscal year 2026.
The intended recipient is the Lake Mitchell Sewer Authority located at 3161 South Lake Mitchell
Drive, Cadillac, MI 49601. The funding would enable the Lake Mitchell Sewer Authority to
complete necessary improvements to its pumping stations and its basin. The project is an
appropriate use of taxpayer funds because Lake Mitchell Sewer’s pumping systems are 46 years
old and the funding would help it make updates required by the Michigan Department of
Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Title
VI of the Clean Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq.

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate
family.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter.

Sincerely,

Pl Kol

JOHN MOOLENAAR
Member of Congress



